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sincerely.

GRATITUDE TO OUR PATRON

Her Excellency the Honourable Dr Jeannette Young AC 
PSM, Governor of Queensland
https://www.govhouse.qld.gov.au/
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WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 

USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS
AWWQ                             07 3846 7706 or 1800 061 945

AWWQ Transport Assistance Program               0478 398 931

Aged Care Placement Agent (Leona Bonning)               0408 748 341

Beyond Blue                    1300 224 636

Centrelink (MyGov)                    1300 169 468

Crime Stoppers                   1800 333 000

Do Not Call Register                    1300 792 958

DVA General Enquiries                     1800 838 372

DVA Transport                    1800 550 455

Lifeline                  13 11 14

Meals on Wheels                     1300 909 790

My Aged Care                    1800 200 422

Open Arms                      1800 011 046

Police / Fire / Ambulance            000

Policelink (Non urgent matters)                131 444

Seniors Enquiry Line                   1300 135 500

SES (Flood & Storm Emergency)                132 500

Veterans’ Home Care                   1300 550 450

DVA Pharmaceutical line                      1800 552 580

Bernadette Andrew – Clontarf
Patricia Blaik – Beerwah

Gillian Burdett – Hawthorne
Denise Busk – Taigum

Dallas Chatman - Windaroo
Irene Conway – Victoria Point

Suzanne Dousset - Avoca
Pamela Drew - Caboolture

Joan Fishlock – Sippy Downs
Karen Forman - Earlville
Dawn Franklin - Warwick

Sari Gerhardt – Clifford Gardens
Evelyn Green – Kawungan

Ellena Hinchcliffe – Point Vernon
Phyllis Jeffrey – Birkdale

Felicidad Krautz - Kallangur
Leona McArdle – Buderim
Sandra McHue -Margate

Rae Onger - Geebung
Eunice Ormond – Currimundi

Joan Parkin – Twin Waters
Diane Perry – Upper Kedron
Joan Reville – Victoria Point
Shree Rogers – Redland Bay
Nok Solomon – Manunda

Jean Stevens – Avenell Heights
Shirley Still – West End

Elva Walters – Currimundi 
Margaret Weeks – Clear Island Waters
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FROM THE DESK

STATE PRESIDENT REPORT

Dear members,

It is with much pleasure 
that I write this, my first 
report as your state 

president. Although 
I have only officially 
held the position for a 
short time, the last few 
months have been busy 
following Jenny every-
where. Thanks, Jenny 
for easing me into my 

new role.

Congratulations to Maureen and her team for a 
memorable Friendship Day at Gympie, it was great 
to see so many ladies were able to make the trip. I 
was honoured that day, along with eight other war 
widows, to be presented with a Quilt of Honour. 
Thank you to Maureen and Quilts of Valour Australia 
for this much treasured quilt.

All members should have received their anniversary 
pin, designed by our member Narelle Stanton using 
the Qld Blue gum leaves from the original war wid-
ow’s badge. Thank you, Narelle for your work.

I have had the privilege of sharing many of your 75th 
Anniversary events. Thank you to the organisers of 
the events for their efforts in making these group 
events really something special for their members.

War Widows' Day was certainly a day to remember, 
hosted by the Premier, attended by Her Excellency 
the Governor, members of parliament, Jessie Vasey’s 
family and most importantly our war widows. The 
Vasey family members appreciated the invitation 
and were pleased to see that AWWQ is continuing 
’creating exactly what their grandmother wanted 
to achieve, a community of women who looks after 
each other and ensure their needs are met as best 

as possible’. The day was completed with local icons 
being lit in blue and white by many of the councils. 
Thank you to the councils for your participation.

The last anniversary event was at Warwick where 
James Lister MP. Member for Southern Downs 
hosted lunch at the Warwick RSL for the war widows 
and veterans in the community. It was a pleasure to 

meet our Warwick and Stanthorpe members and we 
signed up some new members while there.

By the time you are reading this, the AWWQ AGM 
and Christmas Lunch will have been held, I hope you 
enjoyed the festivities at the United Services Club. 
Most groups will have held their Christmas functions 
winding up the year and looking forward to a well-
earned break.

It has been a big year for Rachel and her staff at 
head office. On behalf of the board and all the mem-
bers thank you Rachel, Jason, Sue, Lindy, Emma and 

Suzi for all you did to make this year such a success.

Congratulations to past president, Jenny on her new 
role as National President of Australian War Widows 
and thank you for your work particularly in ensur-
ing that AWWQ now have a visible presence in the 
community. Jenny is not leaving us; she is still on the 
board and will continue to live at New Farm.

Independent board director, Michelle McGrath has 
resigned after five years on the board, thank you 
Michelle for your contribution, help and support to 
AWWQ.

Next year I look forward to visiting all the groups 
and getting to know you, particularly those in the 
northern regions. and if you are planning a special 
event that you would like me to attend, please let 
me know.

I look forward to working with the Board in 2023 
and while we will not be able to compete with the 
activities of 2022, we still have Jessie Vasey’s statue 
to complete and find a place for her to live. That will 
be a momentous event to look forward to. Watch for 
news of this event.

Now it is time to relax and enjoy the festive season. 
If you are travelling, take care and stay safe. Have 
a wonderful Christmas and happy New Year. I look 
forward to catching up with you in 2023.

Judy Smith

State President

Australian War Widows Queensland
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Dear AWWQ Members,

It is hard to believe 
2022 is coming to an 
end. 

Around this time last 
year, I was reporting 
on our State Presi-
dent's efforts to get 
Queensland to hold an 

annual War Widows' 
Day. We shall all be 

eternally grateful to Jenny Gregory for bringing this 

day to fruition on the 19th of October 2022. The day 
has established the honour that our founder Jessie 

Vasey and our war widows truly deserve. Additional-
ly, I would like to congratulate our group presidents 
and coordinators for planning their members' indi-
vidual celebrations throughout the year.

It has been a wonderful year full of events. Friend-
ship Day in Gympie attracted a record number of 
attendees, and our War Widows' Day in Brisbane 
accommodated over 180 members. On the 28th of 
November we held our AGM and Christmas Lun-
cheon, the atmosphere was festive and joyful. I 
would like to thank the Eastern Star Foundation for 
their continued support of the AWWQ Transport 
Assistance Program, the generous grant has enabled 

many of you to travel to and enjoy group meetings 
and events.

This year, there has been a noticeable increase in 
our online communication and presence. The Face-
book postings link our members, and we welcome 
any suggestions or content from our members and 
groups. For your interest, we have included some 
Facebook data on page 18. In order to communicate 
essential information to our membership base, we 
continue to hold the Group Zoom sessions and send 
Mailchimp emails.

As always, I want to thank our small team of dedicat-
ed staff for always going above and beyond for our 
members. You are the backbone of this great organ-
isation.

In addition, I want to congratulate Jenny Gregory, our 
departing State President, for the significant work 

she has done over the previous six years, as well as 
our Board of Directors. 

A special thanks to our Secretary & Independent Di-
rector Mrs. Michelle McGrath OAM for her service to 
AWWQ, we wish her well in her retirement from the 
Board. I extend a warm welcome to Judy Smith, our 
new State President, who I have no doubt will rise to 
the challenge. On behalf of the staff, we look forward 
to working with Judy in the years to come.

A final and most significant thank you to all of our 
members who have supported AWWQ for the last 75 
years. It has been a joy engaging with many of you, 
I look forward to our continued collaboration as we 
empower, support, celebrate and inspire war wid-
ows.

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a happy 
and healthy New Year.

Take care & stay safe
Rachel Johnson
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NATIONAL PRESIDENT REPORT

Dear members of Aus-
tralian War Widows in 
Queensland.

I am honoured to have 
been elected as your 

new National President 
and I will do my utmost 
to carry on the good 

work of those who 
have preceded me to 
ensure that war wid-
ows are acknowledged 

and supported.

As every member in Queensland knows, my name is 
Jenny Gregory and I live in New Farm Brisbane in the 
War Widow Units owned by Australian War Widows 
Qld. I love it here as I am surrounded by fellow war 
widows of various ages who all care for and support 
each other.

I have very much enjoyed and been honoured to 
serve as your State President and you will now be 
well supported by Judy Smith who now takes on that 
role.

I am excited about my new role as National Presi-
dent, and I look forward to working with the National 
Council to develop closer relationships between the 
states and to concentrate our efforts in the cause of 
supporting all defence and war widows.

My vision for 2023 is to work towards consolidating 
the progress begun by both Queensland and NSW to 
have 19 October each year celebrated as War Wid-
ows Day in all states in Australia – having a National 
War Widows Day! This is very dear to my heart.

I have rather a wicked sense of humor which stands 
me in good stead in times of increased pressure so I 
will share a quote.

“A sense of humor is part of the art of leadership. Of 
getting along with people, of getting things done”.    
Dwight D Eisenhower.

Jenny Gregory

National President 
Australian War Widows
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NEWS & REMINDERS

NEWS & REMINDERS

THANK YOU, SUZI!
Suzi has decided to leave her role 
as Member & Administration 
Support (North Queensland), and 
she is looking forward to spending 
more time with her lovely new 
grandchild and family.

Suzi Vincent has worked tirelessly 
for the past three years, and Aus-
tralian War Widows Queensland 
would like to thank her.

We would like to express our 
appreciation to Suzi on behalf of 
the AWWQ Board and staff for her 
devotion to our members.

FRIENDSHIP DAY 2023
We are pleased to announce that 

Redlands sub branch will host 
the 2023 Friendship Day. Further 
information will be included in the 
March 2023 edition of the Bulle-
tin. 

NOK UPDATE
If you haven't already, please be 
sure to update your NOK details 
with head office. This can be done 
by phoning 07 3846 7706.

SAMFORD SCHOOL TURNS 

150!
AWWQ member, Iris Scott, had 
the privilege of cutting the cake 
to celebrate the milestone. Iris at-
tended Samford State School, and 

was honoured to be apart of their 
celebrations.

Samford State School Principal 

said "We were extremely lucky 
to have Iris, one of our oldest 
students, cut our 150th cake and 
enjoy the night with us. I’d like to 
thank Iris for the time and support 
she provided to us on the night." 

MORETON VOLUNTEER 

AWARDS
Sherwood Convenor, Teresa How-
kins, was extremley honoured to 
receive the Community Service 
Award. The award is presented 
to volunteers who make a differ-
ence in the lives of people within 
their community. The award was 
presented to Teresa by Graham 
Perrott MP and Mark Bailey MP.
Congratulations, Teresa!

OFFICE CLOSURE
AWWQ head office will be closed 
commencing Friday 23 December 
2022 at 4:00pm for the Christmas 
& New Year holidays, and will re-
open on Tuesday 3 January 2023 
at 8:00am. 

VALE
It is with great sadness that we 
advise the passing of Patricia 
Merlehan on 13 August 2022.

Patricia was a former Council 
Member, Director on the Vasey 
Housing Board, Vice President of 
War Widows' Guild and Coordina-
tor of the Boonah Social Club.

Our condolences go out to 
Patricia's family and friends.
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AWWQ GROUP DIRECTORY

BRISBANE NORTH 3rd TUESDAY 11:00am Geebung RSL 323 Newman Rd Geebung QLD 4034 
Convener: Denise Fridolf 07 3865 8006  E: dfridolf@smartchat.net.au

BRISBANE WEST 2nd MONDAY 10:15am Gaythorne RSL 534 Samford Rd Mitchelton QLD 4053  
Convener: Narelle Stanton 0418 731 686  E: n_stanton@yahoo.com

BUNDABERG

2nd TUESDAY 10:30am Veteran’s Social Centre 71 Takalvan St Bundaberg QLD 
4670 President: Laurel Crawford  0428 523 033 Coordinator: Gabbrielle Ryan 
0402 268  794 Coordinator: Judy Mitchell 0407 676 344 E: jbmitchell238@gmail.
com

CABOOLTURE
2nd FRIDAY 10:30am Caboolture RSL 1 Hasking St Caboolture QLD 4510 
President: Estelle Anson 07 5495 1215  Secretary & Treasurer: Cathy Hartshorn 
07 5428 0210  E: cathhartshorn@live.com

CAIRNS
1st WEDNESDAY 10:00am “Rona Shute Room” Cairns RSL, 119 Esplanade, Cairns, 
QLD 4870 Coordinators: Lyn Bennett 0404 868 449 E: Bennett.lyn@aapt.net.au 
Norma Basset 0408 537 547 Donata Harper 0428 581 158

CALOUNDRA

2nd MONDAY 10:00am Caloundra RSL 19 West Terrace Caloundra QLD 4551 
President: Roohangiz Doherty 07 5437 8619  Vice President: June Hall  Secretary: 
Louise Rooney 0428 230 294  Treasurer: Christine Gann 07 5491 9664 
E: g7christine@gmail.com 

GOLD COAST 
NORTH

4th TUESDAY 10:30am RSL Southport 36 Scarborough St  Southport QLD 4215 
Coordinator: Jan Franz 0404 817 012 Assistants: Deirdre Breakwell & Sandra 
Small

GOLD COAST 
SOUTH

1st MONDAY 10:30am Currumbin RSL 165 Duringan St Currumbin QLD 4223 
President: Bron Drinkwater 0400 098 310 E: presidentwwgc@outlook.com 
Vice President & Treasurer: Deborah Baczyk 0408 807 600 E:treasurerwwgc@
outlook.com  Secretary: Rosemary Miller 0407 133 026 E: secretarywwgc@out-
look.com 

GYMPIE

1st FRIDAY 10:00am Gympie RSL, 217 Mary St Gympie QLD 4570 President: Mau-
reen Rush 07 5483 7410 E: maureenrush@bigpond.com Secretary: Linda Collins 
07 5482 2416 Treasurer: Lesley Cullis 07 5482 9777  E: lesley.cullis@icloud.com 
randla@westnet.com

HERVEY BAY
1st MONDAY 10:00am Hervey Bay RSL 11 Torquay Rd Hervey Bay QLD 4655 
Secretary: Christine Starr 0407 575 624  E: finstarr@hotmail.com Treasurer: Patsy 
Squires 07 4124 2754

INGHAM
3rd THURSDAY 10:30am Ingham RSL 4 Hawkins St Ingham QLD 4850  Coordina-
tors Denise Scott 0419 774 102 or 07 4777 2237  E: denise.f.scott1@bigpond.com
Suzi Vincent: 0409 880 902 E: Suzi@warwidowsqld.org.au

IPSWICH
1st THURSDAY  10:00am Ipswich RSL 63 Nicholas St Ipswich QLD 4305  
President: Marea Teakle 0402 493 038 E: mteakle2@bigpond.com  
Secretary/Treasurer: Denise Stokes   

LAVENDER  
LADIES

3rd SATURDAY 12:00pm Various venues on the Gold Coast Contact: Bron 
Drinkwater 0400 098 310
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GROUP DIRECTORY

LOTUS CLUB 1st SATURDAY 12:30pm Various venues Coordinator: Narelle Stanton 0418 731 686  
E: n_stanton@yahoo.com

MAROOCHYDORE
4th MONDAY 10:00am Maroochydore RSL 106 Memorial Ave. Maroochydore QLD 
4558 Coordinator Heather Fazldeen 5444 0281 | 0409 260 031 E: Fazah@bigpond.
com

MARYBOROUGH 3rd TUESDAY 10:00am Maryborough RSL 163-175 Lennox St Maryborough QLD 
4650 Coordinator: Daphne McLennan 07 4129 4259  E: demac5@bigpond.com

NEW FARM 2nd TUESDAY 10:00am Marina Court Gardens 227 Moray Street, New Farm 4005 
Convenor: Jenny Gregory 0409 885 473 E: Jenny2gregory@hotmail.com

THE 
PERSEPHONES

1st SATURDAY 10:00am  - 2:00pm (Subject to change and availability)
Coordinator: Lauren Ashby 0409 951 158 E: renash03@bigpond.com

REDCLIFFE

1st FRIDAY 10:30am Redcliffe RSL Irene St Redcliffe QLD 4020 President: Judy 
Harvey 0404 759 289Vice President: Helen Finley 0418 198 940 E: cartmell9@
bigpond.com   Secretary: Gail Brown 0419 789 022 E: walgailb@bigpond.net.au  
Treasurer: Jan Kersnovske 0430 149 396 E: jhkers@hotkey.net.au

REDLANDS
Last FRIDAY 10:00am Redlands RSL 8 Passage St Cleveland QLD 4163 President: 
Lynne Martin 0416 224 453  Vice President: Krys Wade 07 3822 9502  Treasurer: 
Fay Cross 07 3207 6609  

ROCKHAMPTON
2nd TUESDAY 10:00am Frenchville Sports Club 105 Clifton St. Nth Rockhampton 
QLD 4701 President: Jenny Ireland 07 4928 5651 Secretary: Jan McPherson 0407 
642 186  E: jamcpherson52@gmail.com Treasurer: Gloria Lynch 07 4926 3947

SHERWOOD
3rd TUESDAY  10:00am Sherwood/Indooroopilly RSL Sub Branch 2 Clewley St. 
Corinda QLD 4075 Convenor: Teresa Howkins 07 3379 2420 E: cthowk@bigpond.
net.au

SOUTHEAST 3rd FRIDAY 10:00am Easts Leagues Club 40 Main Ave Coorparoo QLD 4151 
Coordinator: Elizabeth Cowell 07 3349 2084  E: epcowell@outlook.com

SOUTHWEST
1st FRIDAY 10:30am Greenbank RSL 54 Anzac Ave. Hillcrest Greenbank QLD 4118 
President: Patricia Woods 0407 724 946 Vice President: Jennifer Runciman Secre-
tary: Vicky Houlson 3273 1930 Treasurer: Grace Banham 07 3800 2903

TOOWOOMBA

2nd WEDNESDAY 9:30am Dr Price Meeting Room 6 Little St. Toowoomba QLD 
4350  President: Robyne Hilditch 07 4614 0080 Vice President: Mary Anne 
Wheatley 07 4698 7789 Secretary: Helen Puxty 0428 908 864 Treasurer: Christine 
Hilditch 0412 078 631  Assistant Treasurer: Delma Starkoff

TOWNSVILLE

3rd TUESDAY 10:00am (Please phone one of the executives re. meeting venue) 
4810 President: Wilma Kent 0412 341 293  Vice President: Wendy Goodman 0408 
584 929 Secretary: Beryl-Ann Kirby  0421 607 552 Treasurer: Wendy Tranter 0409 
243 428 Assistant Treasurer: Trish Hunter 0418 958 927

WARWICK 1st THURSDAY 11:00am Warwick RSL 65 Albion St. Warwick QLD 4370  Secretary/
Treasurer: Dorothy Rubie  07 4666 3347
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GROUP NEWS

BRISBANE NORTH
We started our month off with a 
combined Jessie Vasey Day with 
Gaythorne and the Persephones. 
It was a wonderful day with our 
groups connecting together as 
one to celebrate the lady who 
made it all happen, Jessie Vasey. 
Also we acknowledged Thelma 
Taylers 99th birthday which was 
happening on the 11th October.

Five of us attended Friendship 
Day in Gympie. Well done Gympie 
you sure turned it on for us.
Our adventure started at North-
gate Station and that was where 
we received QLD Rail top  
service. When the staff found out 
where we were going and also 
who we were, they couldn’t help 
us enough. They helped us aboard 
the train and also telephoned 

Gympie to let them know we were 
coming and what carriage we 
were in. Arrived it Gympie to be 
greeted by staff who helped us off 
and arranged for a taxi to take us 

to our accommodation.
That afternoon we were taken 

by the RSL bus to St Marys Church 

for service and laying of crosses 
by us in remembrance of a de-
ceased family member or friend. 
After the service we went to a 
bowls club for dinner which was 
put on and served by the ladies of 
the club. There were a few other 
war widows at our Motel so we 
gathered later for some drinks and 

friendship.
The Friendship Day was a great 

success and some of my highlights 

were catching up with friends I 
hadn’t seen for a while. The Quilts 
of Valour received by us was an 
overwhelming experience. It will 
be a treasured. Thanks Gympie, 
we had a wonderful time. Great 
country hospitality. 

Then the highlight of our year 

came, War Widows' Day on the 
19th. It was an amazing day. Ev-
erything went off perfectly. I know 
I was full of pride for our organi-
sation and the people who make 
it all happen in our best interests.
Jenny has been so passionate 

about all she has done for our 

members. Well done to you and 
thanks.  

I had a great day catching up 
with members I hadn’t seen in 
a long time. The laughter could 
be heard through the room. The 
speeches by The Governor, Pre-
mier and Jenny were well received 
by all.

The lighting up in blue of des-
ignated buildings that night, was 
AMAZING. It finished off a beau-
tiful day. I know everyone I spoke 
with enjoyed themselves.

Remembrance Day was held at 
Geebung RSL with wreaths being 
layed. War Widows and Legacy 
members from my group layed 

small white crosses in remem-
brance of a loved one. Lunch was 
served after by the RSL in the 
Club.

We will finish off our year with 
the combined Legacy War Widows 
Christmas lunch on December 

9th, and resume our meetings for 
2023 on February 21st. Christmas 
greetings, and all the best for 
2023. 

BRISBANE WEST
And just like that, the year is al-
most over. I am sure that like us, it 
has been a very eventful and excit-
ing year for all groups, particularly 
in relation to the 75th anniversary 
celebrations of the Australian War 
Widows Queensland.  

On the 15th September, we 
travelled to Gympie to celebrate 
Friendship Day with the Gympie 
War Widows. It was lovely to see 
such a large amount of ladies 

gathering together to enjoy each 

other’s company. Everything 
about the day was lovely, from the 
table settings, the food and the 
company. Congratulations must 
go to Maureen and her ladies for 

hosting an excellent luncheon 
and afternoon. Narelle Stanton 
was honoured to receive a Quilt 
of Valour for her service to War 
Widows.  

On the 10th October, Brisbane 
North (Geebung) group and the 
Persephones joined with us to cel-
ebrate 75 years of Australian War 
Widows in Queensland. It was a 
great day with our guests includ-
ing Elizabeth Watson-Brown, Fed-
eral Member for Ryan. Our main 
focus for our luncheon was for the 
ladies to connect with each group 
and that was what they did.  

Then, on the 19th October, it 
was to the Brisbane Convention 
Centre to celebrate with ladies 
from the State of Queensland. 
A lovely lunch was had with the 
Governor, Premier and the Vasey 
family. Our congratulations go to 
all who participated in the organi-
sation of this luncheon and mak-
ing it a memorable day.

We also participated in the Vet-
erans Affairs Healthy Eating Pro-
gram in October. We also enjoyed 
a bus trip to nurseries in Capalaba. 
We came home with plants and 

Brisbane North members at the Friendship and 

War Widows' Day celebrations
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also goodies from Searles garden 

supplies. We enjoyed a lunch at 
the Capalaba Sports Club.  

Jean Hoffmann and Narelle 
Stanton represented our group in 

laying a wreath at the Gaythorne 
RSL Remembrance Day Ceremony.  

We would like to congratu-
late Jenny Gregory, our outgoing 

President, for her hard work and 
dedication to the AWWQ for the 
past six years. Jenny has worked 
tirelessly to enhance the reputa-
tion of the AWWQ. We wish her 
well in her future role as National 
President. 

We would also like to now give 
a warm welcome and congratu-
lations to Judy Smith who will be 
our next President of AWWQ. We 
wish her the very best for her role 
as President.  

 We are now busy preparing for 
our Christmas celebrations and 
would like to wish everyone a very 
merry Christmas and a happy and 

healthy New Year.  

BUNDABERG
What a year it’s been for every-
body. After COVID eased off we, 
the executive had to find a new 
venue for meetings as our old 
room at the R.S.L. was not large 

enough to cope with social dis-
tancing. We finally started meet-
ings and get togethers at the Vet-
erans Social Centre in September 

and have been busy ever since.
On the 19th October our Group 

used the $720 grant money to 
hold our annual White Cross Day 

Ceremony combined with a Lun-
cheon. This Club has been having 
a White Cross Day on Jessie Mary 

Vasey’s Birthday since 2015 and 
was the first Club to do so. That 
first ceremony was held outdoors, 
but because of hot weather and 
the age of a lot of our widows it 
has become an indoor function. 
One of the R.S.L. members made 
us a larger cross with slots and we 
insert our small crosses in them to 

remember our deceased ones.
Our November meeting was a 

special meeting and Lunch com-
bined for Veterans Health Week. 
It really has been great to get 
together at these functions after 
so long without. 

On the 18th November the 
War Widows and Legacy Widows 
Groups held their combined Xmas 

Breakup Lunch. It has become a 
yearly event now that both groups 
have diminished numbers. We are 
very fortunate here in Bundaberg 
that we have a very strong and 
caring Legacy Assn. There is a lot 
interaction between both groups 
as most of belong to both Organ-
isations. Legacy provide monthly 
Morning Teas as well as take us 
on two Bus Trips a year to nearby 
places.

This year we have lost four 
members and have had five new 
members. 

On Remembrance Day the 
War Widows and Legacy Widows 
combined to lay a wreath at our 
ceremony here in Bundaberg. A 
large crowd attended – socially 
distanced.

We would like to wish all our 
fellow members a merry Xmas 

and a healthy and happy New Year 
and hope next year sees us all 

back together again. 
    

                                                           

CAIRNS
The last few months have been 
very busy. We welcomed anoth-
er new member Karen Foreman 
in September. At our meeting 
in September, we were visited 
by Constable Heidi Marek, who 
spoke to us about personal and 

property security, which was very 
welcomed.  

For Health Week we were vis-
ited by a Dietitian Jess Bax, from 
Health Management, Cairns, who 
advised us about safe food han-
dling & storage.

In October we walked around 
the wonderful Cairns Aquarium, 
then back to RSL for lunch, and 

talked about healthy eating and 
healthy recipes. We are collating a 
recipe book of our own favourite 
mostly simple and healthy recipes.

On the 19th October we cele-
brated Jessie Vasey Day, and that 
the 19th will from now on official-
ly recognised as War Widows' Day. 
In Cairns we had our celebration 
at the RSL on the Esplanade in the 

Rona Shute room, named after 
one of Cairns’ past War Widow 
Presidents, Rona Shute. The RSL 
organised the most beautiful cake 
for us to celebrate this very spe-
cial occasion.

Helen Callaghan, winner of Councillor Andrew 

Wines Hamper at the 75th Anniversary Lunch

Terence Kent, Judy Smith,Jenny Gregory, Eliza-

beth Watson Brown MP, Narelle Stanton, Lauren 

Ashby and Denise Fridolf at our 75th Anniversary

Bundaberg members enjoying the Xmas Party

Members placing the White Crosses
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Unfortunately, early in Novem-
ber we lost one of our long-time 
members Norma Willis, of Strat-
ford. Norma will be really missed. 
Five of us attended her funeral.

We wish everyone a very happy 
and safe Christmas season.

Lyn Bennett - Cairns

CALOUNDRA
We had our meeting on 14 of 
November. 23 were in attendance 
and seven apologies. We wel-
comed our new member, Elva 
Walters, before the meeting.

On Friday 11th of November 
was 104 the anniversary of the 
Armistice Day, which ended the 
first World War. I laid the wreath 
on behalf of our ladies, and my 

thanks to our a few members who 
attended the Service.

After our meeting, we had a 
bus trip to Coolum Bowls Club for 
lunch. It was a good day out. The 
food was good and the sun was 
shining.

Last month, on 19 of October, 
eight of us attended to the head 
office 75th Anniversary of War 
Widows, we had a lovely day.

Our next meeting is on 12th of 
December and we are celebrating 
our Xmas lunch at the RSL Club.

I wish you all a very merry 
Xmas and a happy and healthy 

New year.
God bless you all.

Roohi Doherty.

GOLD COAST SOUTH
What a busy time it has been. Our 
State President Jenny has been a 

busy bee and we are so proud of 
her with her new role as National 
President.

We had a great Jessie Vasey 
Day. The Friendship and fun that 
filled the room was wonderful.
Gold Coast North joined us and 
we were all up dancing and inter-
acting.

Dee, one of our ladies, was 
having a ball playing up to Tommy 
Memphis doing a James Bond 

theme act with him!
Like all of us I cannot believe 

how fast this year has flown. The 
sad part is how some of ladies 
have deteriorated.

We have a mystery trip 
planned for our Lavender Lady 
outing in November. We have had 
so much going on we have been 
slack re. Lavender Ladies. I’ve had 
health issues the same as Sandra, 

our wonderful driver.

Can I say what a wonderful 
event Friendship Day in Gympie 
was. Thank you to all the ladies 
that helped make that a great 

event.

GYMPIE
Thank you for all the feedback we 
received after the Friendship Day. 
We are very happy that you all 
enjoyed yourselves. To Martin our 
MC who made the day and espe-
cially when on behalf of the RSL 
put a $1000 on the bar.

One of our ladies, Pauline, rel-
atively new to our group attended 
and rekindled an old friendship 

with Dorothy from Nambour. 
They have known each other a 
long time but seemed to have lost 
touch. Friendship Day is not past 
its used by date when you hear 
stories like this. We wish Redlands 
all the very best for next year.

Four of us from Gympie attend-
ed War Widows Day at the Con-
vention centre. It was good to see 
so many of Jessie’s descendants 
there and hear firsthand about 
Jessie. A great day and we all thor-
oughly enjoyed it.

For Veterans Health week we 
were able to enjoy a delicious 
morning tea one day and on an-
other we had a lunch all contain-
ing the good things we need to 
eat each day. It was much appreci-
ated by the members.

Gaye Richard, Dawn Hansen Debbie Baczyk, Rose-

mary Miller, Jean Higham & Bron Drinkwater 

War Widows' Day celebrations 

75th anniversary cake organised by the RSL

Cairns members with RSL Officers, and the 
mayoress of Cairns, Claire Manning

Rita Palmer, Roohi Doherty, Gloden Mercer, 

Deanne Lister and Christine Gann

Caloundra members during their VHW Lunch
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On both Battle for Australia Day 
and Remembrance Day I laid a 
wreath on behalf of War Widows.  
We are now always invited by the 
RSL to attend all services they hold 
throughout the year.

Four of us are attending the 
AGM and Christmas Party at the 

United Service Club.
Wishing you all a very mer-

ry Christmas and a happy and 

healthy 2023. Enjoy your break 
everyone.

Maureen

MAROOCHYDORE
Hello everyone. The last three 
months have been very busy for 
us. We continue to average 23 
ladies to our meetings and have 
had two new members join. I 
have heard from a lady who is an 
associate member and she has 

relocated to the Sunshine Coast. 
We look forward to meeting her in 
the new year.

We have enjoyed our 
bi-monthly bus trips and will 
continue with these in 2023. In 
September several of us travelled 
to Gympie to celebrate Friendship

Day. Thank you to Maureen 
and her team for a fabulous day. 

Once again, we were on the 
road to Brisbane, this time to cel-
ebrate our first War Widows’ Day. 
It was wonderful to honour our 

founder, Jessie Vasey, and to hear 
her grandson and granddaugh-
ter who travelled from Perth WA 
speak about their grandmother’s 
life. 

Glynis Burns and myself laid a 

wreath on Remembrance Day at 
Cotton Tree. Some of our ladies 
laid a wreath in their local area. 
Five of us will be attending the 
AWWQ AGM and Christmas Lunch 

at the end of November.
We will close off our year with 

a Christmas Lunch at the Ma-
roochy RSL Event Centre. Our in-
vited guests will include our State 
President Jenny Gregory, Judy 

Smith, Sue Hilditch and Michelle 

McGrath from AWWQ head office.
I take this opportunity to wish 

you all a wonderful Festive Season 
and all you wish for yourself for 
2023.

Take care
Heather Fazldeen

NEW FARM
The New Farm war widows who 
attended War Widows' Day on 
October 19 were made to feel so 
very special when they had their 
photo taken with our State Mem-
ber of parliament, Grace Grace, 

our Qld Premier and her excellen-
cy, the Governor of Queensland. 
It was a great celebration with 
members of Jessie Vasey’s family 
present for the occasion.

It was also a great day at our 
October New Farm group meeting 

when we celebrated Veterans' 
Health Week with a Spit Roast 
BBQ supplied by “Catering to Dine 

For”. We loved the food and the 
camaraderie so much that we 
will have our Christmas meeting 
catered for by the same company 

on Tuesday December 13.
A few New Farm ladies visited 

Remembrance House at Burpen-
gary on 24 November using the 
AWWQ bus. We were treated to 
a BBQ lunch and given a tour of 
the premises which is a refuge for 
homeless veterans.

At our November meeting we 
were honoured to have Rudi Bian-
ci, a Navy Veteran, come to speak 
to us about his experiences in the 

Navy.
Many of us will be attending 

the Lord Mayor’s Christmas Party 
on December 7. This is always a 
very enjoyable event.

Thank you to all the ladies who 
contribute to make our meetings 
so enjoyable.  

Jenny

REDCLIFFE
Finally, Summer is here, our days 
are warming up, and we have  
begun to venture out and enjoy 
what Redcliffe has to offer. This 
Spring, our members have en-
joyed lunches at Yabbey Road 
Café at Redcliffe for fish & chips, 
and Seafood town Café at Woody 
Point also Redcliffe Tavern.

Our attendance at monthly 
meetings stays steady of 25 mem-
bers in attendance. Several mem-
bers have been sick at home or in 
hospital. Sadly, one of our beloved 
current members, Lillian Watt has 
passed away, rest in peace Lillian.

We have enjoyed several cel-
ebrations these last few months, 
starting with Jessie Vasey Day 
with a ‘High Tea’ on Friday 2nd 
September with 26 of our mem-
bers in attendance, plus invited 
guests Jennifer Gregory (outgoing 

Members enjoying the Friendship Day celebrations

Heather Fazldeen and Glynis Burns laying a 

wreath for Remembrance Day
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President), Judy Smith (incoming 

President), Rachel Johnson (Ex-
ecutive Officer), and Jenny Wald 
representing Yvette Dáth MP. 
Jennifer Gregory spoke briefly to 
our members and presented Jen-
ny Wald a 75th Anniversary War 
Widows' badge to be presented 
to Yvette DÁth MP, and present-
ed our President Judy Harvey a 
scarf, as a thank you for arranging 

today’s celebration.
Friendship Day in Gympie was 

attended by 10 of our members. 
The atmosphere was lively, the 
food served was exceptionally 
good. We thoroughly enjoyed the 
function. Congratulations to War 
Widows Gympie for a successful 
day.

Our final function for Spring 
was the ‘Veteran Health Week’ 
attended by our members, plus 
invited guest Tom Law OAM & DIP 
Fitness. Tom quickly engaged the 
attention of our members with 
handy hints on how to stay fit. 
Tom talked our members through 
a series of simple exercises to do 

daily, a very entertaining program 
presented our members. We fo-
cused on being healthy by enjoy-
ing a lunch of sandwiches and a 
variety of fruit, after our regular 
meeting.

“Just one small positive 
thought in the morning can 

change your whole day.”
Dalai Lama.

REDLANDS
Our July meeting was held in the 
Sails Restaurant at Redlands RSL 

club due to the ongoing renova-
tions.

23 members enjoyed a very in-
formative talk from Ingrid Walker 
from Nutricia Souvenaid – who 
spoke about Your Memories mat-
ter, their drink helps with memory 
loss, samples and literature was 
handed out.

Four Quilts have been donated 
to our members in nursing homes, 

a big thank you to the Star Sea 

Quilting group, without their help 
this act of kindness would not 
have been possible.

Redlands group was represent-
ed at Vietnam Veterans Day by 
Helen our secretary.

The August meeting was at-
tended by 26 members.

11 members travelled by bus to 
Gympie for Friendship Day. June 
Lancaster and Helen McDiarmid 

travelled up for the White Cross 
Day, and a ride on the Red Rattler 
Steam Train, followed by the fa-
mous lunch on the station. A great 
day. Gympie has so much to see 
and do.

The September meeting was 
attended by 24 members, back in 
the Sails Restaurant. Redlands was 
lucky to get a grant for National 
Veterans months and made it 
possible to have Maddison Bruce 
a Dietitian from Bodysmart attend 
a gave a talk about healthy eating 
she also handed out a coloured 

booklet about healthy eating 
after which a surprise lunch was 
serviced to all present, steamed 
vegetable and fish, Thanks to the 
National Veterans Month.

Our celebrations for Jessie 
Vasey Day and 75th Anniversary 
of War Widows was a morning tea 
held at the Star of the Sea Par-
ish Hall on October 28. Honored 
guests were greeted by President 
Lyn, our Master of Ceremonies. 

Ian Gray opened the morning and 
introduced Jenny Gregory, Paul 

Bishop local member of Red-
lands Council, Henry Pike Federal 
member for Redlands, Judy Smith 

incoming President AWWQ, Allan 

Harcourt, President of Redlands 

RSL and Linda Harcourt Welfare 

Officer Redlands RSL.
Morning tea was supplied by 

the Redlands committee members 
who made sandwiches, savory 
pies, sausage rolls, slices and fruit 

cake, wraps, cupcakes, quiche and 
scones.

A large cake decorated with the 
75th anniversary in blue was cut 
by Jenny and we all sang Happy 
Birthday to us.

Members and guests were en-
tertained by U3A Scottish Dancers; 
Chad Sheron a Local Actor and 

U3A Jazz and Tap Dancers all per-
formed. Each of our entertainers 
were presented with a small gift 
of thanks and a tin of chocolates 
to share.

Each member and guest re-
ceived a placemat, bookmark with 
the 75th Anniversary logo and a 
photo of Jessie Vasey and a choco-
late bar with our 75th Anniversary 
logo and AWWQ logo. 

Thanks goes to our kitchen staff 
who carried out their duties with 
pride and a round of applause for 

a job well done.
Jenny Gregory drew the prizes 

for a raffle we held over several 
months for the Jessie Vasey Statue 
and received $85.00. Paul Bishop 
drew the Lucky Door Prize.

President Lyn presented Jenny 

Gregory with a large bouquet of 
native flowers.

Thanks also goes to Ian Gray 
our MC: John Butler Photogra-
pher.

Helen McDiarmid

Redcliffe members at the War Widows' Day 
function 






















































